
The Synod of Living Waters gathered for a called meeting on July 11, 2019 in Franklin, 
TN, to vote on a new executive, stated clerk and treasurer. With a quorum present, unanimous 
votes were cast for each candidate recommended by the search team (which included 
Transylvania Presbytery’s Executive, Philip Lotspeich).  

Please welcome Greg Goodwiller as Synod Executive, Evan ‘Charlie’ Evans as Stated 
Clerk and Sara J. ‘Sally’ Hughes as Treasurer. They were installed during worship.  

Rev. Dr. Tom Lovell preached on Leadership Versus Servanthood, based on 1 Timothy 3 
and Mark 10:42-45. 

Below is biographical information on the three new Synod staff members. 

Sally Hughes was born in Nashville, TN, and graduated with a BS from Peabody College 
and from Union Presbyterian Seminary in Richmond, VA with a DMin. Since 1983, she has been 
married to the Rev Dr. William H. Berger from Cleveland, MS. They have three children: Rev. 
Sara Anne Berger, Mary Berger and Paul Berger. Sally and Will have served churches in North 
Carolina, Mississippi, and Tennessee. She is currently designated pastor at Trinity Presbyterian 
Church in Nashville. 

Charlie Evans spent most of his life in the vicinity of Bowling Green, KY. A graduate of 
Western Kentucky University, University of Louisville Brandeis School of Law and Louisville 
Presbyterian Theological Seminary, Charlie is a member of Mid Kentucky Presbytery and serves 
as Stated Supply at First Presbyterian Church of Glasgow, KY. He and his wife Lisa have been 
married for 22 years and have three children. Their oldest Garrett will be a junior at Western 
Kentucky University. Middle son Parker will be a junior in high school. Youngest Meredith is in 
sixth grade. Charlie was previously Stated Clerk of Western Kentucky Presbytery. 

Greg Goodwiller is Executive Presbyter and Stated Clerk of the Presbytery of St. 
Andrew. He served pastorates in North Carolina and Mississippi previously. Born in the 
Midwest, he has lived in eight states, mostly in the south. He holds a BA from the University of 
South Alabama, MDiv and MA from Union Presbyterian Seminary and a DMin from 
McCormick Theological Seminary. A Professional Registered Parliamentarian, he is the author 
of A Guide to Parliamentary Procedure in the Presbyterian Church (USA), a 2014 publication of 
the Office of the General Assembly. He is currently a member of the Advisory Committee on the 
Constitution and the Rules of Discipline Task Force. He and his spouse of over 35 years, 
Stefanie, live in Oxford, MS. They have two grown children and three grandchildren. 

Submitted by Synod Commissioner Karen Hartsfield 
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